Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

On the 3rd cycle UPR of the Democratic Republic of the Congo
(33rd session of UPR Working Group, 7 May 2019)
Mr. President,

My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of the Democratic Republic of the Congo (DRC) headed by H.E. Ms. Marie-Ange Mushobekwa, Minister of Human Rights to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report.
We commend the DRC for its steadfast commitments and sincere efforts for the promotion and protection of human rights since its 2nd UPR in 2014 including through strengthening of its national institutional framework for the protection of human rights, progressive expansion of free primary education, measures to provide primary health care to its citizens, adoption of the “Break the Silence” campaign as a means of preventing sexual violence, implementation of the National Strategic Development Plan 2017-2050, among others. 
My delegation wishes the government of the DRC all the best in its future endeavor for the promotion and protection of human rights and recommends the following: 

1) to further strengthen its effort to ensure free primary education for all children in line with its national policy on education and by engaging with relevant UN agencies.  

2) To fully implement the national action plan to end child marriage (2017-2021) by promoting nationwide awareness-raising campaign aimed at preventing child pregnancy. 

Thank you. 

